
 
November 26, 2013 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York 
Public Service Commission 
Office of the Secretary, 19th Floor 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
RE: Case 11-E-0176 – In the Matter of the Commission’s Implementation of Certain Provisions of the 

ReCharge New York Power Program Act 
 
 Case 13-E-0109 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Examine Combining Certain Low-

Cost Power Supply Allocations with an Empire Zone or Excelsior Jobs Delivery Discount 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 
 The enclosed leaves, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid 
(“Company”), are being transmitted for filing in compliance with Order in Case 13-E-0109 Proceeding on 
Motion of the Commission to Examine Combining Certain Low-Cost Power Supply Allocations with an 
Empire Zone or Excelsior Jobs Delivery Discount issued by the New York State Public Service 
Commission (“Commission”) on November 15, 2013. 
 
    Third Revised Leaf No. 170 

Fifth Revised Leaf No. 194.5 
Original Leaf No. 408.6 
 
To P.S.C. No. 220 Electricity 
Effective:  January 1, 2014 
 

 The above leaves are being submitted in compliance with the above order which directed the 
Company to file tariff amendments consistent with the discussion in the body of this order on not less than 
thirty day’s notice, to become effective on January 1, 2014.   
 

Also, Rule 34.6.4.1, included with this filing, has been revised to clarify that when a customer 
accepts a Recharge New York (“RNY”) allocation or whenever the Company receives notification from 
NYPA that the customer’s RNY allocation is changing or whenever the customer qualifies for the Empire 
Zone Rider (“EZR”) or Excelsior Jobs Program (“EJP”), the customer complies with the billing 
methodologies as stated in this rule.  Attachment 1 contains the redlined leaves to show where the revisions 

 
As per ordering clause number 2 of this order, the requirements of Public Service Law 66(12)(b) 

and 16NYCRR 720-8.1 for newspaper publication of these amendments are waives. 
 
 If you have any questions concerning this filing, please call Patricia Rivers at (315) 428-6833. 
   
       Sincerely, 
 
       /s/ Patricia J. Rivers 
              
       Patricia J. Rivers 
       Lead Rate Analyst    
       Electric Pricing Department 
 
PJR 

Received: 11/26/2013


